






December 2, 2003 
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, December 2, 2003 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Koczak, Gordon, Wilson,

Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner, Viola, and Ms. Banks (13)  and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     Visitors at this meeting were Dr. Joanne Viola, Ms. Cynthia Byham. Ms. Sally 

Monigle and Mr. & Mrs. Henry Patchak. 

     The meeting was called to order, beginning with a moment of silence. 

     The first order of business was the report of the Election Committee, which is herein contained and becomes a part of the minutes of this meeting. 
          “The Election Committee does certify that pursuant to a resolution adopted 
            by the Trustees, an election was held in the Good Will Fire House, in New Castle,

            Delaware, on Saturday the 15th day of November, 2003 to fill a vacancy in the 

            Trustees caused by the death of Clay Bridgewater, and that the following is the 

            result of the voting. 

                               Michael J. Alfree, Sr.                                    192 

                               Somasunderam Padmalingam, M.D.              94 

                               Herbert A. Swanson                                        67

                               Carlo Viola 
                                    ___456





                                          809 

           Mr. Viola was declared the winner. 

     President Gambacorta administered the oath of office to Mr. Carlo Viola and was
welcomed by all.

     President Gambacorta asked that Mr. Viola serve on the committees that Mr. Bridgewater had been on, namely, Battery Park, Finance and Outreach. 

     The monthly calendar was updated adding an Open Space meeting on Monday, 

December 15th at 4:30 p.m., Town Hall. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as presented. 
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December 2, 2003
PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint: 
     A meeting had been held on November 3, 2003 with Mr. Paul McConnell and his proposals for parcel 3 & 4 are not acceptable. 





See Exhibit B. 

     It was discussed at length if parcel 4 should be marketable for a single tenant and 

Mr. P. Gerald White will be asked to market this parcel, on a hourly basis.  Motion was

passed.    Mr. Wilson voting NO and Mr. Viola abstained. 

Ferry Cut-off: 
     No feed back as yet from Hospice. 

Good Will Fire Company: 
     Rough draft of the lease was presented to PDC at their committee meeting on Monday,  December 1st. 

     The original request for this parcel “Washington Greene” came in August 2003 from 

Chief Dave Majewski. 

Penn Farm: 
     The lease was hand delivered by Mr. Taylor, have not heard from Mr. Quigley as yet. 

The sons name has been removed from the lease. 

     The maintenance on the house is their responsibility. 

Washington Park: 
     City still requests land for a Park. 

      A motion was made, setting aside a parcel namely 14th Street for a park at Washington Park. 

Other: 
     A very involved discussion took place on other items between the City and the Trustees which are not completed, i.e. Third Street and now parks.  The Mayor is claiming the Trustees are the Park Commission for all parks, however, in 1941 Battery Park was the only park in the City. 

     Nothing was resolved. 
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December 2, 2003 

     Mr. Taylor spoke that since the City has a new City Solicitor, that he could set up a meeting with him to discuss some of the outstanding issues. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE: 





N/R

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

Dialysis Center: 

      Mr. Toner spoke that the nurses at the Dialysis Center are very appreciative of the lights having been installed.  They now feel safe entering and exiting the building in the dark for the first time. 
     Mr. Gordon reported that Mr. Toner just gave his report!!

     The new rail has also been installed at the Dialysis Center. 

     Mr. Gordon is trying to get prices on the roof covering the outside steps at the Fire Station and also on the brick work at the New Library. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Peden reporting. 

     The Chief, Kevin McDerby , moved into the new Police Station today. 

     Ms. Banks to contact Chief McDerby to set up a time for the Trustees and their spouse to have a guided tour of the new station within the next couple of weeks. 

     Interest on this loan is Prime less ½ or 3.5. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE:





N/R

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: \






N/R 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE : 





N/R 
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December 2, 2003 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     Still working on the Old Library. 

     Mr. Gordon spoke of the old chairs used around the Board table many years ago and are in the Library and he would like to see them used in our meeting room now in place of the folding chairs. 
BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:   Ms. Banks reporting. 
     Maintenance is in need of mulch (ground cover).  For the first time, Boyce Associates have requested payment up front. 

GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Koczak reporting. 

     Awaiting the lease. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 
     Letter from “Green Delaware” asking Trustees to take a stand against a garbage incinerator being built possibly at Pigeon Point or Cherry Island.    

     This should be a City issue. 
     Thank you note from “Mike and Barbara Alfree” for our commitment to a professional election process. 

     Thank you letter from the family of Clay Bridgewater. 

     Ms. Banks was thanked for the refreshments at tonights meeting. 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 







M. ANITA BANKS, SECRETARY

